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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA S. EDWARDS, ESQ., CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
RICHARD LEE, FINANCE DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO: 951-A

COMMITTEE: Governmental Operations, State
and Federal Legislation

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the New York city charter, in relation to comptroller audits of community boards and public administrators.
	SPONSOR(S): Council Members Restler and Hudson


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This bill would modify the New York City Comptroller’s auditing duty to allow the Comptroller to treat all community boards as a single combined agency and all public administrators’ offices as a single combined agency. When the Comptroller treats multiple community boards or public administrator offices as a single combined agency, the Comptroller will send a copy of the draft audit or audit report to each community board or public administrator that is covered by the audit and would have to provide each such office or board, in writing, a reasonable deadline for its review and response.

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law takes effect 45 days after it becomes law.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2026
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY25
	FY Succeeding Effective FY26
	Full Fiscal Impact FY26

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0




IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation as the Comptroller will utilize existing resources to fulfill the requirements of this legislation.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	New York City Council Finance Division 
New York City Office of Management and Budget
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:	Ross S. Goldstein, Financial Analyst 
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Julia K. Haramis, Unit Head
Chima Obichere, Deputy Director
Michael Twomey, Assistant Counsel
Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Deputy Director 
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the Council on June 6, 2024, as Int. No. 951 and was referred to the Committee on Governmental Operations, State and Federal Legislation (the Committee). A hearing was held by the Committee on June 14, 2024, and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was amended and the amended version, Proposed Int. No. 951-A, will be voted on by the Committee at a hearing on June 20, 2024. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 951-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on June 20, 2024.
DATE PREPARED: June 16, 2024
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